JANSEN BIBLE CHURCH

Parsonage: 402.424.2975 Paul Carpenter, Pastor E-mail: paulsc@windstream.net Sunday, November 27, 2022

http://www.jansenbiblechurch.org

Sunday School 9:15 AM Worship Service 10:30 AM

Worship in Song

Hymn #563 "Count Your Blessings"
Hymn #561 "We Gather Together"
Hymn #560 "For the Beauty of the Earth"
Chorus "Give Thanks"

Special Music

Children's Choir

Children leave for Children's Church (ages 3 – 6th grade)

Message Paul Carpenter

"Luke, on the Giving of Thanks" Luke; Acts; Hebrews

Announcements

Closing Song Hymn #562 "Rejoice, Ye Pure in Heart"

Missionaries of the Week: Vic & Gwen Flaming

*Vic's hip replacement surgery went very well, and he is recovering nicely. There is still a ways to go but the physical therapist has been very encouraging. Praise the Lord for his work of healing and the way he used the surgeon and staff at Beatrice Community Hospital. *For you – our partners...for the way that you stood with us in prayer and practical support. It is a huge encouragement to us to know we are part of a team within the body of Christ followers, who care for each other in these ways. *We have more ministry opportunities ahead of us than we can handle easily. Pray that we can be wise in what we take on, and that we will always rely on the wisdom and strength that our Father offers us. *Pray for the organizations that we do most of our coaching and training through. Both International Training Partners and Coaching Mission International were impacted financially by the reality of the last few years (Covid and related restrictions, etc.). Pray that there will be generous giving to these and other like-minded ministries this year-end.

There will be no Corporate Prayer this evening at 7:45.

Evening Service 7:00 PM

Q&A Bible Study

This week pray for the *FEBC PASTORS*. PRAISE God for all our FEBC pastors, their wives, and families. PRAY that churches and pastors will all be able to work together in a mutually supportive manner. PRAY that God will provide wisdom and guidance for our churches that are currently seeking pastors.

Join us this evening at **7:00** in the **Fellowship Hall** for **Q&A Bible Study**. Please bring finger foods.

Wednesday, November 30, <u>Awana</u> resumes at the church. It is **Blackout Night.** T&T kids say 2.4; leaders teach 2.5.

Wednesday, November 30, <u>Q&A Bible Study</u> resumes at the Legion Hall at 6:45 PM. Please bring finger foods.

Thursday, December 1, Women's Community Q&A resumes in Fairbury.

Wednesday, December 14, will be <u>Awana Store Night.</u> If you would like to contribute financially to this endeavor, please give the money to Kelli Heidemann or Melissa Schultis. *Leaders, please bring 2-3 doz. cookies for treats for the kids after they shop.*

Sunday, December 18, at **7:00 PM**, is the **Christmas Play "A Pondering Heart."** Please Christmas Goodies for a time of fellowship after the play.

Sunday, December 25, Christmas Day, we will have only one service at **10:00 AM.**

For this year's **Sweetheart Banquet**, we need all church couples to give a wedding photo to Dominique Clay by Jan. 1 or email one to her at dominiquemarieclay@gmail.com. Do so even if you are not planning to attend. She will make copies of the photos to use in the decorations and as part of a game. You will get your photos back safely. They can be any size.

Today's Nursery Attendants: Nov 27 – Nancy Heidemann Avery

Dec 4 – Melissa Schultis Seth Dec 11 – Dominique Clay Josiah Dec 18 – Kelli Heidemann Natalie Dec 25 – Denise Carpenter Bridget